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                                                REPORT DETAILS

1.    INTRODUCTION
1.1  At the meeting of Budget Committee on the 11th July 2001, members noted a revised capital     

       programme for 2001/02 of £63.890m funded by estimated resources of £56.458m. 

1.2 This report advises members of the current position regarding the 2001/02 capital programme.

2.    COMMENTS 
2.1  It was reported to Budget Committee on the 11th July 2001 that the capital programme for 

2001/02 was £63.890m funded by estimated resources of £56.458m resulting in an over-programme level of £7.432m.       

2.2 The over-programming level has now increased to £8.732m as a result of


(a) reduced usable capital receipts being available; and

(b) a £.05m overspend on VERs, voluntary severance and single status compensation payments arising in 2000/01 which reduces available resources carried forward into 2001/02.

2.3 A summary of the capital programme and expenditure to date is attached at Appendix 1.

2.4 Appendix 2 analyses the estimated resources and Appendix 3 the latest usable capital receipts.

2.5 Members will recall that the capital programme was approved subject to close monitoring 

of contractual commitments as they are entered into during the year to ensure that schemes 

are only committed when funding is identified as being available. Appendix 4 details tenders for individual contracts approved up to 29th June 2001 by the appropriate lead member, service director and lead member for Corporate Services. 

2.6 Following the report of 11th July Cabinet accepted a recommendation to review the capital programme immediately with a view to reducing the over-programming to a more manageable level.

2.7 Discussions have taken place at Directors Team to identify options to reduce the capital programme and a report of detailed proposals is to be taken to Cabinet on 11thSeptember 2001. Details of the outcome of Cabinet's consideration of that report will be reported to the October meeting of Budget Committee.

2.8 The current over-programming does not take account of any other adjustments which may be necessary as a result of the 2000/01 capital outturn, although it is not envisaged that there will be any significant adjustments other that that referred to a paragraph 2.2(b) above

3.    RECOMMENDATIONS

3.1 Members are requested to note the contents of this report and the proposed adjustments to the 2001/2002 capital programme.

                          J. SPINK                                                A. WESTWOOD

                      Head of Finance                                   Director of Corporate Services






